

PEND OREILLE TRAINING COUNCIL  
September 4, 2008  
Meeting Minutes

**MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:**

Chairman Christopher Lee Smith, Treasurer Janice L. Smith (FD8); Jim Robinson (FD6), Duane Mauro (FD6) Bruce Coleman (FD7), Laura Smith-Johnson (POCFire Webmaster), Steve Scott (FD4) Jay Foster (FD5) Tammi Ellerbrok (DNR)

**MINUTES FROM JUNE 6, 2008 MEETING**

Motion made by Duane Mauro to accept minutes as corrected, seconded by Jay Foster. Motion carried.

**FINANCIAL REPORT – Janice Smith**

Checking Account	\$41.10
Savings Account	\$10,903.31

**Fund Breakdown:**

POTC – General	\$2,170.81
POCFIU	\$3,474.63
Fire Education	\$5,299.10

**Activity:**

No outstanding checks or payments due

Motion made by Jay Foster, seconded by Bruce Coleman to accept the financial report as read. Motion carried.

**OLD BUSINESS:**

None

**REGION 9 REPORTS:**

**Training Council** – No meeting

**Chiefs Meeting** – Mike Matlick has written a proposal he wants to centralize training.

He wants all training in the state the same they will IFSAC Certified courses

**DNR** – Chris Smith

CL 215 at Deer park, is gone.

Tammi Came and discussed experience records Tammi would like one a year.

Pat McCabb took Matt Castle Place as ARC 25

NWCG Made some changes to 310-1 guide .Do not have to meet pre-requisites Coordinator will make the decisions of who will be accepted into their class. It will be up to the fire departments who will get issued the task books

New task books are out look NWCG website

Tammi will do a train the trainer next year

S-130/S-190 are now on line Tammi said 3 did the self study from a different department and only one made it

**FOREST SERVICE**

No report.

**LEPC**

Will be putting on a I-300 and I-400 sign up with Joann Boggs

WILDFIRE GROUP UPDATE – No report

**COMMITTEES:**

**Structural FFI Academy** – Steve Scott

All ready to go, Books are here will start Saturday

**Structural FFII Academy** – Steve Scott

No Report

**POCFire.org Website** – Laura Smith-Johnson

No Report.

**Fire Investigation Unit** – Tom Watson

4 people registered to go to Vehicle investigation training September meeting canceled. October 16<sup>th</sup> meeting going though materials. November 20<sup>th</sup> will be vehicle fires

**HazMat Team** – Mark Havener

Did an exercise with FD3 and FD7

**Life/Safety Co-op; Life/Safety Trailer** – Mark Havener

Alex Arnold did a great job organizing and setting up at the fair

**NEW BUSINESS:**

None

**Meeting adjourned by Chairman Smith at 1936 hrs.**

**The next business meeting will be 10-2-08 1830 hours at the Golden China Restaurant.**

Minutes respectfully submitted by:  
Steve Scott

061508